[image: image1.jpg]€ IEEE



 


IEEE Region 8
April, 26th-27th 2008
90th Committee Meeting
Malta

IEEE Iran Section Report April 2008
The IEEE Iran Section was established in February 1970. After more than three years of recession due to a misinterpretation in the U.S. embargo law against Iran which resulted in halting all of our activities, the IEEE Iran Section has been reestablished in September 2005. It has thenceforth been working to reactivate its former activities.
Officers:




Election Date:

Term End Date:  

· Chair:          Prof. Reza Faraji Dana

February 2007

February 2009
· Vice Chair:  Prof. Hamid. Soltanian-Zadeh 
February 2007

February 2009
· Treasurer:   Dr. Shohreh Kasaei

February 2007

February 2009
· Secretary:   Dr. Khashayar Mehrany
February 2007

February 2009
· Editor, Section News: Dr. A. Shishegar

Membership:

Statistics from Membership Development indicate the following as of March 30, 2007: Total number of members=1028 (794 in December 2007); Senior members=45; Associate members=30; Members =677 (Including 419 Graduate Student Members); Student Member=351. There has been an increase of 107% in the total number of student members over the past three months.
Meetings: 

The IEEE Iran Section has held joint meetings with delegates and representatives of the Iranian Association of Electrical and Electronics Engineers (IAEEE), and the Computer Society of Iran (CSI). First steps toward future collaborations are already initiated. Furthermore, the following international conferences are technically cosponsored by the IEEE Iran Section: 1. The 16th Iranian Conference on Electrical Engineering, Tehran. 2. The 13th joint International and National CSI Computer Conference, Kish Island. 3. International Symposium on Telecommunications, IST2008, Tehran. The IEEE Iran section has also held several administrative meetings, most recently on March 12, 2008, February 13, 2008, February 4, 2008, January 23, 2008, January 16, 2008, December 19, 2007, November 28, 2007, October 31, 2007, and September 26, 2007.
Activities in the near future: 

In the CSI Computer Conference on March 2008, Dr. S. Kasaei delivered a keynote speech on the development vision of the IEEE Iran Section, whereby she updated the audience on what is now legally permisible between the IEEE and the Iran Section. Her speech, was warmly received by the audience who was largely made up of students, engineers, and scientists. This speech is believed to help the Committee in the much needed rejuvenation of Iran section. Two other keynote speeches are accordingly scheduled for the most prestigious future conferences: The 16th Iranian Conference on Electrical Engineering, and the International Symposium on Telecommunications.
The IEEE Iran Section committee is also planning to further increase the student activities and reinstate all the former student branches. 
Best practices:

The IEEE Iran Section is working hard to rebuild its membership. The reestablishment of the former IEEE student branches, which had nearly 1000 students members in 2001, is defined a priority. In this regard, the executive committee of the IEEE Iran Section held a meeting with the delegates of the most prestigious Iranian universities, where different strategies; conducive for the fulfilment of the Committee's obligation to the international IEEE goals, were discussed. The adopted strategy was already proved a success in boosting the student membership. Yet, the executive board is committed to pursue the path, reinstate the former activities, and follow up to make the IEEE Iran Section one of the largest in Region 8.
